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Trudi Westh

Mrs. Trudi Westh, President of the RVIB Central Council of Auxiliaries since 1988, has been strongly associated with RVIB for over 60 years.

The then Trudi Babb came to 557 St Kilda Road as a trained mothercraft nurse in 1939. Trudi had been trained at Berry Street Foundlings Home in East Melbourne, and on completing her training she accepted a two week assignment at RVIB. That two week assignment extended to four years in residence as a highly respected School nurse, at which time she resigned in order to marry.

During World War II, when the School evacuated to Olinda, she met and married the handsome young Neil Westh, a teacher at RVIB. Neil was a former RVIB student who was blind and a remarkable achiever. He had won the Louis Braille centenary memorial essay competition in 1929, and then gained media admiration for achieving his Bachelor of Arts and Diploma of Education through the University of Melbourne in minimum time, a feat which at the time was considered quite extraordinary. After their marriage, Neil continued to teach at RVIB until his untimely death in the early 1970s. Trudi and Neil had two children (Pam, a teacher, and Roger, an orthopaedic surgeon) and five grandchildren.

When Trudi resigned from being an RVIB staff member she joined the Lighthouse Auxiliary which consisted of parents and friends of RVIB students, and through which she continued to support babies, children and adults who were blind or vision impaired. When the Lighthouse Auxiliary folded, she joined Hawthorn Auxiliary.

Trudi also attended regularly since the early 1940's the Central Council of Auxiliaries meetings held monthly at 557 St Kilda Road and was an active contributor with ideas for improving ways in which Auxiliaries could support RVIB services. In 1988 Trudi was elected President of the Central Council of Auxiliaries, a position she still holds.

Trudi has not only committed herself to the ongoing improvement and wellbeing of Auxiliaries in an honorary capacity over these many years; she has also been an active volunteer in the Christmas Card Shop. When she is not carrying out voluntary work for RVIB she can be found supporting the Australian Red Cross through their Mitcham Branch and the Blood Bank, or else at the Camberwell Branch of the Royal Flying Doctor Service.

Trudi Westh is one of a staunch number of Auxiliary members who have volunteered their highly effective services over many years for the financial and inspirational benefit of RVIB clients. She is a long time RVIB Life Governor, awarded the Blind Workers' Union Medal in 1990, and awarded a Commonwealth Recognition Award for Senior Australians in 1999.

Trudy assumed the role of President – Central Council Auxiliaries in 1999, and since that time, all auxiliaries have continued to work tirelessly for RVIB raising over $100,000 per year.  This is a remarkable achievement given the “fickle” nature of fundraising and the demands placed on the dollar these days.

On behalf of the RVIB Board of Directors, Trudy, we are pleased to offer you in recognition of your efforts, dedication and work over the years a Life Membership of RVIB.

Thank you Trudy.

